Laurel Park Board Minutes for February 6, 2025.

In attendance were Richard Klose, Phyllis Bromgard, Irv Wilke, Tom Canape, Paul Kober and Jon Rutt.
Matt Wheeler was in attendance for the city.

The meeting was called to order at 5:32 and Michelle Mize was in attendance for the Tree Board.

Public Comment: None

1. Minutes from January 2nd meeting - Phyllis Bromgard made a motion and Richard Klose seconded,
motion passed.

New Business

2. Merging with the Tree Board — Waiting on the City Attorney for a decision. Park Board and the three members of the
Tree Board (Tom Canape, Michelle Mize, and Phyllis Bromgard) support this move. Richard made a motion to approve
merger, Phyllis seconded, and the motion passed.

3. Community Garden Group - No one was in attendance; Phyllis supports this project as a way to helpfeed the
community. Some discussion followed on a Community Food Bank. Not in the scope of the Park Board.

4. Bathrooms at Billie Riddle Splash Park— Some discussion on options, whether a new building or the possibility of
remodeling the old building. Jon is getting some ideas to discuss at the next meeting.

Old Business
5. Other Parks—Shower building is demo’ ed at Riverside Park and stumps are being cleaned up.

6. Riverside Campground/other items—Campground is closed, but some rvs have been abandoned and the city has
hauled them off.

7. American Legion Building at Riverside Park~ Tile is the last item left to finish but will wait for warmer
weather.

8. Riverside Hall/Lions Club — The hall is beingrented more.

9. Riverside Park/Lead Cleanup — Moving slowly and waiting for the Health Department to complete
inspection.

Other ltems
Nothing to report
March 6 is the next meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 6:19




